
Another successful EAACI meeting came to its end in the beautiful 

city of Vienna! I enjoyed attending as many sessions as possible but I 

must say it was an enormous pleasure to see that all sessions dedi-

cated to Juniors were so well-attended! From the first day of the Con-

gress and right after the impressive opening ceremony, juniors had 

the opportunity to discuss the findings of their studies in a relaxed 

atmosphere at the JM Poster Session. The next day, at the JM Scien-

tific Symposium, I (on behalf of EAACI) joined Juniors representing 

other societies in the field (AAAAI, WAO, ERS) to present on research 

projects and undertakings led by us. Juniors from the audience raised 

questions to the speakers and very nice discussions took place! 

Equally vivid was the atmosphere at the JM Educational Session 

with four Seniors giving inspiring presentations addressing the needs 

of young physicians and researchers taking their first career steps. 

Jan Lotvall shared his experience on how the internet has been help-

ing him conduct research, while Nikolaos G. Papadopoulos, the lead-

ing person in many international collaborations, elucidated how 

important they are for progress in the allergy field. Following his tips 

on how to write and/or review a paper, Cristoforo Incorvaia gave his 

personal email address for Juniors to contact him whenever they 

might feel uncertain on these aspects. Last but not least, Tomas Chi-
vato illustrated in the most colourful way how to make an optimal pre-
sentation, emphasising that Juniors need not be anxious when pre-
senting their abstracts to EAACI since everything takes place in a 
‘family atmosphere’. 

The JM Business Meeting took place on Tuesday 14 June, when we 
all had the pleasure of listening to Chrysanthi Skevaki, former JM 
Chair and current Allergy Diagnosis IG member, elaborating on crowd-
funding in research and what it takes to have a successful outcome 
from it. It was a great pleasure to have the EAACI President, Antonella 
Muraro, the Secretary General, Peter Hellings, and the Vice-President 
of Education & Specialty, Peter Schmid-Grendelmeier, award the 100 
EAACI scholarships and the three JM Case Report Session winners 
their certificates during the Business Meeting! Afterwards, we all 
headed to the JM Event which again took place in a truly unique venue. 

Thank you to all who attended the JM activities in Vienna. I am 
looking forward to meeting you in 
Helsinki! ●

Olympia Tsilochristou

EAACI JM Chairperson

A glance back at the JM activities  
in Vienna!

EAACI/UEMS Knowledge Exam 2016

The 9th EAACI/UEMS Knowl-
edge Exam for Allergology 
and Clinical Immunology 
took place on 11 June dur-

ing the EAACI Congress 2016 in 
Vienna. A total of 51 candidates from 
all over the world took the exam, rep-
resenting 21 countries and with some 
participants from as far away as 
Japan, South Africa and Mexico. In 
total 41 participants passed and 
received a valued EAACI/UEMS certificate as 
well as a detailed summary of their tests.

In this year’s exam, each candidate had to 
answer 120 multiple choice questions covering 
a wide range of allergology (about two-thirds of 
the questions), as well as basic and clinical 
immunology, within three hours. Candidates 
are allowed to use a dictionary during the exam 
but to facilitate things further a small glossary 
of difficult or unusual terms was included in the 
European languages that were represented.

The EAACI/UEMS Knowledge Examina-
tion in Allergology and Clinical Immunology 

takes place every year during the EAACI Con-

gress. It does not replace or provide a substi-

tute for existing national examinations held 

regularly by national bodies, although we 

expect it to help raise the standard of aller-

gology and clinical immunology in Europe. 

The exam is formatted according to latest 

knowledge in test methods and recent UEMS 

standards, and is analysed by the Institute 

for Medical Education (IML), Switzerland. 

Anyone wishing to contribute to the examina-

tion in any way is welcome to contact the 

Exam Committee (education@eaaci.org). 

In 2016 and for the second time, 

UEMS kindly supported 15 partici-

pants financially. The UEMS support is 

linked to a set of criteria to be fulfilled 

and subject to UEMS’ decision, and is 

highly appreciated. 

This year, for the first time, respon-

sibility for the exam lay in the hands of 

Professor Carsten Schmidt-Weber 

from Germany. He and his team, with 

excellent support from EAACI HQ, 

managed the whole exam in a perfect manner. 

A primer based on the EAACI Allergy 

Atlas is planned to facilitate preparations for 

future exams.

The next exam is scheduled to take place 

during the Annual Congress EAACI 2017 in 

Helsinki on Saturday, 11 June 2017. ●

Carsten Schmidt-Weber

EAACI/UEMS Exam Committee Chair

Peter Schmid-Grendelmeier

EAACI Vice-President Education & Specialty 
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http://www.eaaci.org/organisation/juniors/about-us.html



